

Page 829
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held remotely on 31st March 2021 at 18.00hrs
Due to the Coronavirus Pandemic (Covid-19) from 23rd March 2020 all meetings held in a public place were cancelled.  Under new government regulations (S.1. 392: 2020) which came into force on 4th April 2020 meetings can take place remotely.
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, P Venning, A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes,  one member of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).

4228.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr L Brown, reason accepted & Borough Councillor M Burgess.

4229.
(i) Declaration by Members of any interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors’ interests and related matters.  None

             (ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011,s.33.  None

             (iii) This meeting may be recorded for publication.  
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the public session.  See appendix to these Minutes for a summary.       

4230.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th March 2021: Proposed by Cllr Sykes, seconded by Cllr Lloyd-Smith and confirmed by remaining councillors as a correct record.  Signature to follow in due course.


4231.
Matters Arising:  
Breach of Planning Condition re 18/00468/AS – Alleged use as holiday let in breach of condition 3.  This has been assessed as a Priority 3 and has been assigned to an officer to deal with.  Update should be received by 20th April.

4232.   Planning Applications:


21/00440/AS  The Hollyhocks, Peening Quarter Road – Removal of existing derelict timber and rebuild wooden framed summerhouse with a decking area.  Councillors had heard further information from the applicant during the public session and agreed to support this application.
4233.
Date of Annual Meeting of the Parish Council: 6pm on 6th May 2021

4234.
Date of Annual Parish Meeting: 6th May 2021 following the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.

4235.   Items for information:

1.  Clerk informed the meeting that a Xerox Printer has now been purchased.


2.  Clerk reported that Hilary Pettifer and friends had been working on the Memorial Garden flower beds for which they were thanked.  They wished to purchase some more rose bushes.  Clerk had agreed.
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3.  Clerk had received complaints concerning youngsters on bicycles and the irresponsible way in which they were being ridden.  This had been passed to our PCSO who would be keeping an eye out.


4.  Cllr Venning reported on progress being made with regard to the result of the Rev’d Judy Darkins being asked to retire this July.


5.  Cllr Venning asked how Alf the Caretaker had been coping during the pandemic.  Clerk was able to report that he had kept well, had been tested for Covid 19 regularly and had been working throughout.  Thanks were given.

The meeting closed at 6.38pm.

Appendix – Public Session
Planning Applications:
21/00440/AS   The Hollyhocks.  The applicant had been able to give councillors further information on her application.
